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UCF Women’s Club

Board of Directors’ Meeting

October 4, 2012
1. Welcome: Beth Barnes. Members present: Beth Barnes, Nancy Marshall, Mary Meeker, Bette Boston, Debbie Caruana, and Maggie LeClair. Veronica Livesay attended as chair for the fall luncheon and Jerriann Sullivan for update on website and directory.  Dell Shadgett and Sarah Magann were out of town and unable to attend.
2. Minutes of last meeting:  Mary Meeker.  Changes have been made to correct typos and treasurer’s report and will be attached with preview of this meeting’s minutes.
3. Treasurer’s report: Debbie Caruana.  We came in under budget on the Directory--$457.95 as opposed to the $900 expected.  There was a $165 mistake in our favor with the luncheon’s caterer.  Business checking account balance is $6,747.07 and savings is $8,525.62.  We receive small dividends in savings.
4. Sunshine report: Bette Boston.  Cards have been sent to Don Fuller who had a hand injury, to Judy Simonet whose mother was seriously ill then passed away, to Joanne McCulley who has had many personal crises lately, to Darlene Bouley whose mother is under hospice care.
5. Interest groups: Beth reported in Sarah’s absence that Arm Chair Travelers is still in need of a chair.  Wendy Jamison is hosting a planning meeting next week.  After the luncheon, most groups have new members and chairs have contacted or will contact them to welcome them and keep them abreast of activities.
6. Scholarships and fund-raising: $4524.77 in Undergraduate Spendable, $3942.93 in Graduate Spendable, $135,030.31 in Endowed Undergraduate Corpus, $60,204.16 in Graduate Corpus account. Ray Allen, new UCF development director for the College of Sciences, made contact with a retired UCF faculty member – Dr. Paul Somerville (whose wife Sheila was a UCFWC member), and he wishes to honor his wife’s memory by naming a scholarship in her honor.  The MOU (Memo of Understanding) will be signed later in October, pledging a match of $100,000, over the next five years, for every dollar the UCFWC raises for the Graduate Endowment Scholarship.  He intends to match the amount at the end of every fiscal year.  This news will be incorporated with future fund raising communications after the MOU is signed and in place.  The Board voted to accept his offer.
7. Old business
a. Membership and renewals. Nancy Marshall and Debbie Caruana. We are over 100 members now.  Lists of members were reviewed to update.

b. Fall luncheon debrief. Veronica Livesay.  Special thanks to Debbie and Sarah

for work on the luncheon and directory and to Jerriann for getting the directory done.  The speaker was well received with his droll wit and good message.  We collected 284 pounds of food for Knights Pantry. The marketing representative from Florida Hospital was happy with sales, and other vendors were pleased with activities at luncheon.  Most of us were happy with the menu, but we need to change for next event.  The catering company was still setting tables when guests were arriving, so perhaps there should be an earlier deadline for table set up for next time.  Roses were beautiful and brought in some revenue.  Beth commented that the way the scholarship recipients were introduced was effective because they just had to express their thanks and did this well.  Interest group tables and vendor tables were a little crowded, but we were happy to have so many luncheon attendees, 92 lunches served, 12 complimentary for speaker, vendors, scholarship recipients, and such.  Photographer has furnished a disc of pictures that will be placed on the website.
c. On line auction: Maggie LeClair.  Accepting donations.  There will be a

      separate website for the auction. Maggie has drafted letters to go to members

      and to potential donors as well as forms for potential donors and distributed

      them to board members.  The Auction will take place November 26 through
      December 6. Some discussion of tax exempt number; we must use    

      Foundation’s number.  Checks to Foundation or UCF Women’s Club?  
d. Newsletter: Beth Barnes. Items need to be in by October 22 so it can be sent out between November 8 and 12, before the auction.  Veronica will do a write up for the luncheon, Nancy will do one for membership, Sarah will get interest group chairs to do write ups, Maggie will write up auction, and a calendar of upcoming events will be included.

8. New Business
a. New member Orientation: Beth Barnes.  To occur evening of October 18 at Beth’s house.  Nancy and Sarah will decide on menu and program and coordinate potluck from other board members.  Board and interest group chairs to attend.  Nancy will be sending out invitations soon.

b. Spring Luncheon will be at Tuskawilla Country Club.  Veronica was asked to

      chair and is considering.  It will be in the year of UCF’s 50th anniversary, so

      that will be our theme.

Next meeting will be November 1, at 9:00 am at Panera.

Respectfully submitted,

Mary Meeker            
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